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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

The Update welcomes letters to the editor, 
upcoming event notices, or other submissions. I 
encourage you to write either in response to 
what you read in the newsletter or about other 
Faculty Association matters. Letters to the 
Update do not represent the opinions of the 
editor nor the OCFA Executive or Council. Please 
send letters as e-mail to the Update editor Amy 
Cohen at acohen@okanagan.bc.ca. The 
preferred format is MS-Word. 

DELIVERY OF THE UPDATE 

The Update is now distributed electronically as a 
PDF file by e-mail as well as being available on 
the OCFA webpage at: 
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Campus_and_Com
munity/employees/ocfa/update.html Copies of 
the Update are also posted in local campus 
mailrooms.  

 

 

COUNCIL AND EXECUTIVE MEETINGS 

OCFA Executive meetings are generally held 
once every two weeks. If you would like to bring 
forward a particular item for consideration 
please contact one of your OC FA Exec members 
(see below). OCFA Council meetings are 
generally held once per month. If you would like 
to bring forward a particular item for 
consideration please contact one of your OCFA 
Council or Exec members (see last page of this 
newsletter for the list of your representatives). 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 

FALL GENERAL MEETING:   
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starting later this week. If we can be of any 
service to you in the meantime, please don’t 
hesitate to get in touch.  

Cheers,  
Tim 

PS: On a personal note, I’d like to extend my 
gratitude to all of those of you who sponsored 
me on my recent “Campus to campus to 
campus to campus” fundraising walk. Around 
half of the almost $12,000 we were together 
able to raise for OC student Gary Baker and his 
family came from OCFA members, which is a 
thrilling but not at all surprising display of 
compassion and solidarity from you folks. 
Thank you all so much for the support. I can’t 
really put into words how impressed I was with 

everyone’s generosity, but I wrote a more 
fulsome expression of my appreciation for your 
many kindnesses on the donation page 
https://www.gofundme.com/campustocampus) 
and the event facebook page: 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

(https://www.facebook.com/grou

ps/325897461134859/?ref=aymt_

homepage_panel).  

.  

Thank you all! 

 

 
Okanagan College Employees greeting Tim Walters at the end of his 160 km hike. 
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/325897461134859/?ref=aymt_homepage_panel
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Get to Know: Tim Walters 

What brought you to your current position of 
President on the OCFA Executive?   

TW: I was talked into running for Chief 
Steward by former Chief Steward Craig 
McLuckie with the assurance of mentoring by 
Ross Tyner, the OCFA President. 
Unfortunately, after only a few months into 
my term, Ross Tyner had to step do
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gather at a house in Denmark in order to break 
social conventions by “bringing out their inner 
idiot.” It is one the films I wrote my PhD thesis 
on. It isn’t a universally liked film as it is deeply 
uncomfortable viewing.  

  

The most embarrassing thing you ever did as 
a young adult?  

TW: Almost everything I did as a young adult 
was embarrassing: I was a scandalous young 
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Chief Steward's Report  
Rod Watkins 

Welcome back OCFA members. I hope you all 
had a pleasant summer break.
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This, I believe is a very important issue for our 
members and one that we intend to pursue 
doggedly.  

Next, in July Zoe Towle (our FPSE 
representative), Leo McGrady (our legal 
counsel) and I met with a member who had 
been dismissed at the end of his/her probation 
(FAC14/04) to prepare for the arbitration 
scheduled for late August. After carefully 
reviewing our case, we elected to seek a 
settlement. We have come to terms with the 
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Bargaining Chair’s Report 
Robert Groves 

Greetings, colleagues: 

Our current collective agreement with the 
College runs from April 1, 2014 to March 31, 
2019. You can access the agreement on the 
College website at: 

http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments

+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-

19+OCFA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=

1 

Have a look at it.  There is some interesting and, 
at times, surprising information contained 
therein. 

As this is year three of our five year agreement, 
I am encouraging you to reflect on aspects of  

 

the current arrangement which you feel should 
be altered and, I hope, improved, from the 
point of view of faculty.  If you identify any such 
areas of concern, please contact me with 
details and I’ll add them to my list of matters 
that should be discussed in preparation for our 
next round of bargaining. 

I can be reached at: 

KLO office C127 
Local 4331 
email: bgroves@okanagan.bc.ca 
Best to all for a successful Fall semester. 

Respectfully, 
Bob Groves 
2nd Vice-President and Bargaining Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Get a copy of the Collective Agreement! 

The 2014-2019 Collective Agreement is now available on the OCFA’s website: 
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Ass
ociation/2014-19+OCFA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1  

If you would like a hard copy of the CA, contact one of your representatives on 
OCFA council or executives (see contact information below) 

http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+�����FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+�����FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+�����FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+�����FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
mailto:bgroves@okanagan.bc.ca
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+�����FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+�����FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
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http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Ancillary+$!26+Business+Services/Security/SecurityManualJune2015.pdf
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Ancillary+$!26+Business+Services/Security/SecurityManualJune2015.pdf
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http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Ancillary+$!26+Business+Services/Security/SecurityManualJune2015.pdf
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Status of Women Representative’s Report 

Ann Marie McKinnon 

Elizabeth Fry is hosting the annual Take Back the Night Rally in Kelowna (see below poster for more 
details. We are meeting at Kerry Park at 6:30 p.m. on Thursday, September 15th. I encourage you to 
attend and to encourage your students to do the same. 
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Tony Williams’ Memorial & OCFA 
Bursaries 

These bursaries are available to family members of all OCFA members who are currently enrolled in 
programming at Okanagan College. Selection of 
award recipients will be based on financial need.  
Successful applicants will be notified within one 
week of the application deadline.  For any 
questions regarding eligibility or the application 
process, contact:  

Alison Beaumont 
Financial Aid & Awards 
Okanagan College 
abeaumont@okanagan.bc.ca<mailto:abeaumont@okanagan.bc.ca> 
250-762-5445 ext 4598 

 

mailto:abeaumont@okanagan.bc.ca%3cmailto:abeaumont@okanagan.bc.ca
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=bfe9fb3fa99e4fe8a24b7bb38254441b&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.okanagan.bc.ca%2fPrograms%2fAreas_of_Study%2farts%2fAFP_Research_Hub%2fAFP_Projects.html
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=bfe9fb3fa99e4fe8a24b7bb38254441b&URL=mailto%3arowarner%40okanagan.bc.ca


https://iwoc.noblogs.org/
https://iwoc.noblogs.org/
https://iwoc.noblogs.org/post/2016/04/01/announcement-of-nationally-coordinated-prisoner-workstoppage-for-sept-9-2016/
https://iwoc.noblogs.org/post/2016/04/01/announcement-of-nationally-coordinated-prisoner-workstoppage-for-sept-9-2016/
https://iwoc.noblogs.org/post/2016/04/01/announcement-of-nationally-coordinated-prisoner-workstoppage-for-sept-9-2016/
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massive rolling California hunger strikes, the 
Free Alabama Movement’s 2014 work stoppage, 
have gathered the most attention, but they are 
far from the only demonstrations of prisoner 
power. Large, sometimes effective hunger 
strikes have broken out at Ohio State 
Penitentiary, at Menard Correctional in Illinois, 
at Red Onion in Virginia as well as many other 
prisons. The burgeoning resistance movement is 
diverse and interconnected, including immigrant 
detention centers, women’s prisons and juvenile 
facilities. Last fall, women prisoners at Yuba 
County Jail in California joined a hunger strike 
initiated by women held in immigrant detention 
centers in California, Colorado and Texas. 

Prisoners all across the country regularly engage 
in myriad demonstrations of power on the 
inside. They have most often done so with 
convict solidarity, building coalitions across race 
lines and gang lines to confront the common 
oppressor. 

Forty-five years after Attica, the waves of change 
are returning to America’s prisons. This 
September we hope to coordinate and 
generalize these protests, to build them into a 
single tidal shift that the American prison system 
cannot ignore or withstand. We hope to end 
prison slavery by making it impossible, by 
refusing to be slaves any longer. 

To achieve this goal, we need support from 
people on the outside. A prison is an easy-
lockdown environment, a place of control and 
confinement where repression is built into every 
stone wall and chain link, every gesture and 
routine. When we stand up to these authorities, 
they come down on us, and the only protection 
we have is solidarity from the outside. Mass 
incarceration, whether in private or state-run 
facilities is a scheme where slave catchers patrol 
our neighborhoods and monitor our lives. It 
requires mass criminalization. Our tribulations 

on the inside are a tool used to control our 
families and communities on the outside. 
Certain Americans live every day under not only 
the threat of extra-judicial execution—as 
protests surrounding the deaths of Mike Brown, 
Tamir Rice, Sandra Bland and so many others 
have drawn long overdue attention to—but also 
under the threat of capture, of being thrown 
into these plantations, shackled and forced to 
work. 

Our protest against prison slavery is a protest 
against the school to prison pipeline, a protest 
against police terror, a protest against post-
release controls. When we abolish slavery, 
they’ll lose much of their incentive to lock up our 
children, they’ll stop building traps to pull back 
those who they’ve released. When we remove 
the economic motive and grease of our forced 
labor from the US prison system, the entire 
structure of courts and police, of control and 
slave-catching must shift to accommodate us as 
humans, rather than slaves. 

Prison impacts everyone, when we stand up and 
refuse on September 9th, 2016, we need to know 
our friends, families and allies on the outside will 
have our backs. This spring and summer will be 
seasons of organizing, of spreading the word, 
building the networks of solidarity and showing 
that we’re serious and what we’re capable of. 

Step up, stand up, and join us. 
Against prison slavery. 
For liberation of all. 

Find more information, updates and organizing 
materials and opportunities at the following 
websites: 

-SupportPrisonerResistance.net 
-
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Aboriginal Service’s Annual Powwow and Pre Powwow Seminars  

Okanagan College, Aboriginal Services department is excited to be hosting our 8th  Annual Youth 
Exhibition Powwow in the Courtyard, from 10am to 2pm. Everyone is welcome to attend.  

 
This year will be raffling off a Signed Carey Price and 
Brendan Gallagher Montreal Canadiens jersey, with 
a gift certificate for a custom embroidery. Raffle and 
50/50 Tickets are 2$ each and proceeds will go 
towards Aboriginal Scholarships. Please come 
out and find us on the day of the powwow to 
purchase tickets and support our Aboriginal 
Scholarships. 
  
If you can volunteer your time to set-up booths, 
assist elders, help direct our guests, serve food, or 
any of the many other tasks, please, call, email, or 
register online at: 

http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Student_Services/students/aboriginal/Annual_Pow_Wow/Volunteering.ht
ml or contact Dawn Belliveau at the KLO campus, ext. 4682, or dbelliveau@okanagan.bc.ca.   

 

Aboriginal Services would also like to encourage you and your classes to attend one of the Pre-
Powwow Seminars, which will be hosted on each campus.   

Salmon Arm Campus: 

http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Student_Services/students/aboriginal/Annual_Pow_Wow/Volunteering.html
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Student_Services/students/aboriginal/Annual_Pow_Wow/Volunteering.html
mailto:dbelliveau@okanagan.bc.ca
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=bec55ca9a0d64d58a709ecde37a2a5d8&URL=mailto%3aDBelliveau%40okanagan.bc.ca
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Fair Employment Week 2016: October 24, 2016 - October 28, 2016  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each year CAUT and its member 
associations join with a coalition of unions 
and activists across North America to 
organize a week-long series of events 
highlighting the overuse and exploitation 
of contract academic staff.  Stay tuned for 
details about what the OCFA has planned 
to commemorate this event!  
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Members of OCFA Council and CARC 

2016-2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Executive:  Phone Email 
President Tim Walters 250-718-6387 TWalters@okanagan.bc.ca 

First VP, Chief Steward Rod Watkins 250-718-4161 RPWatkins@okanagan.bc.ca 

Second VP, Bargaining Chair Bob Groves 250-718-6385 BGroves@okanagan.bc.ca 

Treasurer Doug Birtwistle 250-718-4380 DBirtwistle@okanagan.bc.ca 

Secretary Amy Cohen 250-309-5698 ACohen@okanagan.bc.ca 
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mailto:SJohnson@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:GDhatt@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:MMinions@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:BCampbell@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:RMarte@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JHobart@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:FGreenslade@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:TKosowick@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JAHobart@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:SWeber@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:RBrown@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:NBowman@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:AMKinnon@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JKorkok@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:ARice@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:SMansiere@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:TKosowick@okanagan.bc.ca
mailto:JLanaway@okanagan.bc.ca

